
NEWSLETTER No 14 – 21st May, 2021 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

Chalcot Lodge Primary School proudly acknowledges the traditional owners and their rich culture and pays respect 
to their Elders past, present and future. 

 

  

CHALCOT  WEEKLY  

SCHOOL VISION  

Chalcot Lodge Primary School empowers all 

students to embrace learning, achieve their 

personal best and build their emotional, social 

and physical well-being. 
 

 



 

If Your Child is Unwell  

When children are unwell, they should be kept at home where they can rest and recover.  Children who are 

feeling unwell are not able to learn and participate in the class programs effectively.  If your child shows 

cold/fly symptoms or complains of an illness, administration staff will contact parents or emergency 

contacts to collect children from school.   
 

Ms Ghirxi’s Retirement - 26th May - Postponed 

Due to the inclement weather forecast and COVID-19 restrictions, we have made the decision to 

postpone Monicaôs retirement assembly and afternoon tea until later in the year.  Monica has been a part 

of the Chalcot family for over 30 years and we feel that her farewell deserves to be celebrated by more 

people than our hall can currently hold under COVID-19 restrictions.  

We would appreciate you communicating this news to members of our wider community that may have 

intended on attending.  We apologise for any inconvenience this has caused and we look forward to 

celebrating Ms Ghirxiôs wonderful career at Chalcot Lodge in late Term 3. 

 

Education Week 24th-28th May – Building Connections 

Now in its 77th year, Education Week aims to positively profile and celebrate the strengths and 

achievements of Victoria's government education sector. This yearôs theme is óBuilding Connectionsô. 

The theme celebrates the connections between schools and local communities and strengthens bonds with 

families and carers. Here at Chalcot we hope to strengthen bonds with our families and carers. We will be 

celebrating, with many activities running throughout the school: 

 

Preps - Outdoor Investigation with parent helpers  

1/2 team - Parent Speaker - Jo Weinman- Connection to country 

3/4 team - Parent Speaker - Jo Weinman- Connection to country  

5/6 team - Migration stories from our Chalcot Parent Community 

Lastly, we will be running a whole school buddy lunch  

 
Before and After School Supervision 

We have a large number students who are arriving to school very early in the morning. Some as early as 

8.15am. I wish to remind parents that supervision of students commences at 8.45am and concludes at 

3.45pm.  Between these times, when students are in the playground, they are supervised by teaching staff. 

Outside these times, students are not supervised and should not be at school.  

The school does provide a before and after school care program. Please contact Camp Australia on 1300 

105 343 if you need supervision for your child/ren before 8.45am or after 3.45pm.   

I would suggest that if parents are having their children dropped off by carers, it is advisable to ensure 

that carers are informed of the times teacher supervision is available. 

 

School Safety Procedures -Visitors at School 

All volunteers at the school, including parent helpers, are required to have a current ñWorking with 

Children Checkô and details about this can be gained at the school office.  

All volunteers and visitors to the school, (including parents who are just popping for 5 minutes or 

workmen) must call at the office to sign in, read and sign the Child Safety Code of Conduct Agreement 

(once per year) and collect a school security badge before commencing their activity each visit. The 

visitors badge must be worn at all times and clearly displayed.  

These procedures ensure the safety of our students and all visitors within the school grounds.  

All  visitors must also scan in the COVID QR code.  

 

 

 

 



How to build your child's numeracy skills from birth to Y ear 2 

Developing numeracy skills early gives children a foundation for their learning and development. It 

prepares them for daily life, including general problem solving and handling money. Maths includes 

noticing numbers, shapes, patterns, size, time and measurement. Incorporating maths into everyday 

experiences is easy and fun. Maths is everywhere ï in the playground, at the shops and at home. 

Children need lots of experiences in making, counting, drawing and talking about numbers 

You may feel the maths your child is learning in their early years is different from how you learnt. But 

you can still support your child in many ways. Make connections by explaining how numbers and 

counting are a part of everyday life. 

Follow this link for some great ideas. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/numeracy-birth-year-2.aspx 

 

How to build your child's numeracy skills from Years 3 to 6 

Support your child's learning by giving them opportunities to discuss and engage in maths. Your child 

will begin to connect the importance of maths with everyday activities. Including navigating public 

transport, choosing the best item to buy, budgeting, and cooking. 

Talk positively about maths so your child also values it. If your experiences in maths at school were less 

than ideal, avoid making comments like ñI was bad at maths at schoolò. Comments like these can lower 

your childôs expectations of themselves. They can also perpetuate myths about people being good or bad 

at maths. 

If you did well at maths in school, avoid jumping in with answers or solutions. Encourage your child to 

talk about how they might work out maths problems. This helps boost their confidence and deepens their 

understanding. 

Maths today is not about learning by repetition. Today, the focus is on recognising that there are many 

ways to get an answer. Rather, it is important to be able to explain how and why you chose the approach 

you did. 

There are many activities you can do at home to help explore maths with your child. When participating 

in these activities, avoid associating them with speed. Expecting your child to work quickly on maths can 

cause maths anxiety. Try to focus on the process and not the outcome 

Follow this link for some great ideas. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/numeracy-years-3-to-6.aspx 

 

 
Paul Poliviou 

Principal  
 

  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/numeracy-birth-year-2.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/numeracy-years-3-to-6.aspx


Attendance at Assembly 

As the weather is getting colder, we have moved our assembly indoors. Due to current restrictions we 

have a maximum allowance of 10 parents per assembly inside. If you are planning on attending 

assemblies please contact the school. Thank you for your understanding.  

 

Our New Class 

Our new class 34D started this week. Thank you to the staff and students who helped transform the room 

last week so it was ready to welcome our new class. Teachers and students report a happy week full of 

learning and fun as they settle in and get to know each other. 

 

Skills Sharing Workshops 

As part of our Connecting Communities Project,  one of our wonderful parents Alexandra ran a card 

making workshop on Thursday.  We had really positive feedback from those parents who participated. If 

you have skills that you are happy to share with our school community please let me or our parent club 

know.  

 

Choir  

As Ms Ghirxiôs farewell has been postponed, we thought weôd take the opportunity to showcase our choir 

at our assemblies next week. The choir have been practising hard over the last month.  They will be 

singing three fabulous songs at both our junior and senior assembly next week.  Thank you to Mrs 

Corrigan for all her hard work ï we are lucky to have you! 

 

School Uniform 

It is important to maintain high standards of student dress code.  Over the past weeks, we have notice many 

of our students wearing clothing that is not part of the school uniform range.   

We would greatly appreciate parents ensuring that their children are only wearing school uniform items to 

school.  If you have any financial difficulties and require assistance with school uniform please see the 

school office.  For more information on our school uniform can be found on our website  

https://www.chalcotps.vic.edu.au/page/57/Uniform 

Please clearly label your childôs uniform so that it can be retuned to the correct owner as soon as possible.  

 

Chalcot Clean-up Crew – New recruits 

I am so proud of our Clean-up crew who created rosters and are keeping our yard spick and span.  We 

have another group of new clean-up crew recruits who will be receiving their badges at the senior 

assembly next: Harry, Hector, Stella, Edward, Kevin, Peyton, David, Kareena and Lizzy.  If I have 

missed anyone out please come and see me.  

 

Linden Place Pharmacy – Thank you!  

Thank you once again to Linden Place Pharmacy for their generous donation of supplies for our school. Your 

generosity is greatly appreciated 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tamsin Bearsley 

Acting Assistant Principal  

  

https://www.chalcotps.vic.edu.au/page/57/Uniform


SENIOR CHALCOT  LEGEND  AWARD  

Chloe Forte  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JUNIOR CHALCOT ACHIEVER AWARD S  

Congratulations to the following students who have been selected by their teachers to receive Chalcot 

Achiever Award.  Chalcot Achievers will receive their certificates at assembly on Tuesday 25th May.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SENIOR CHALCOT ACHIEVER AWARD S  

Congratulations to the following students who have been selected by their teachers to receive Chalcot 

Achiever Award.  Chalcot Achievers will receive their certificates at assembly on Thursday May 27th.  

 

 

  

0CB George Kanellopoulos 0TC Stephanie Bennett 

0JZ Martin Tesanovic 1/2B Cameron Naderi 

1/2K Milan Erakovic 1/2L Michael Da Costa 

1/2P Elijah MacKinnon    

3/4D Oviya Emmanuel   3/4K Ruby Temple 

3/4L Kailen Rae  3/4O Erfan Naderi 

5/6A Jayden Gray  5/6D Suhani Behl 

5/6Q Nadhia Azizz    

Marylou has given extra effort in all areas of learning and is enthusiastic about her learning. She has been 

working well with partners, showing good cooperation and patience. I am really impressed with the 

progress that she is making in both Literacy and Numeracy. 

Well done Marylou, keep it up! 
 

 

Chloe is a kind, caring member of our class, who always helps and supports others. She works well during 

group activities and always gives great suggestions for how to improve our learning and how we work 

with others. 

You are a superstar Chloe, keep it up! 
 

JUNIOR CHALCOT  LEGEND  AWARD  

Marylou Bonnet Boudes  



 

ENGAGEMENT 
AWARD WINNERS 

 
JUNIOR 

OC OB OZ  

Philipa Helmore Ryan Rezayee Kobe Millane  

1/2K 1/2L 1/2P 1/2B 

Grace Heitmann James Peeters Timothy Sohi Ariela Avendano 

 

SENIOR 
3/4D 3/4K 3/4L 

Elize Jo Kafrouni Elizabeth Marton Jonothan Arena 

3/4O 5/6A 5/6D 

Peyton Higgins Stefan Arcaba Eliana Kan  

5/6Q 

Kochloch Gatkuoth 

 
 

 



CANTEEN NEWS – LUNCH ORDERS  

Cash orders need to be brought to the school office by Tuesday afternoons 

3.30pm. Online orders need to be submitted by Wednesday 9.00am. 

Lunches will be delivered on Wednesdaysô at lunch time. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 25th May Junior Assembly  2.45pm  

Wednesday 26th  May Special Assembly for Ms Ghirxi POSTPONED 

Thursday  27th  May  Multicultural Coffee & Chat 9.15am ï 10.30am 

Thursday 27th  May Senior  Assembly  2.45pm  

Wednesday  2nd  June Division Cross Country   

Thursday 3rd June BFF & Me Sports Activity Session 

(Best Father Figure & Me) 

5.00pm 

Friday  4th  June  Pie & Sausage Roll Day  Orders due 28th May via Compass 

Saturday  5th  June  Working Bee 10.00am ï 2.00pm 

Tuesday 8th  June Junior Assembly  2.45pm  

Thursday  10th  June Multicultural Coffee & Chat 9.15am ï 10.30am 

Thursday  10th  June  Senior Assembly  2.45pm  

Monday 14th  June Queenôs Birthday  Public Holiday  

Wednesday 16th June  Kinder Club 2.30pm ï 3.30pm  

Thursday 17th  June Prep Moonlit Sanctuary Excursion 9.00am ï 2.30pm  

Thursday 17th June School Council Meeting 5.30pm  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 


